HCPC 3.10.08 MINUTES. REVISED. 
ATTENDANCE: 
(KPAA:) Paul Sorenson; 

(KPEA:)  Nancy Courtright, Mike Druce--ABSENT, Bruce Rife, Terri Zopf-Schoessler--ABSENT; 

(KPESA:) Carl Locke--VIA TELEPHONE, Betty Miller--ABSENT, Patty Rich; 

(Plan Administrator:) Tim Peterson, (CFO:) Melody Douglas--ABSENT; 

(AlaskaUSA Benefits Account Executive:) Bruce Gale;

And (Employee Benefits Manager:) Stacey Gorder. 

QUORUM PRESENT.

CALL TO ORDER: Meeting called to order 2:05 PM by Patty in the DMC conference room.

APPROVE AGENDA: Approved unanimously.

APPROVE FEBRUARY MEETING'S MINUTES: Approved unanimously.

FINANCIAL REPORTS: (Tim & Stacey) Financial information supplied by CFO Melody Douglas and distributed by Stacey via email indicates the amount contributed per district employee is $150 per month; the district contributes $800 per month; total contributions equal $950 per month. Cost per employee through February averaged $1,016.00 per employee per month for this fiscal year, which, according to the report, leaves a current shortfall of -$66.14 per employee per month. The Health Reserve fund continues to have a balance of $21.29 per employee per month. Monies from the "Juneau clause" at an estimated $67.99 per employee are still pending.

INCREASING THE CO-PAY: A lengthy discussion occurred between committee members about increasing the employees--and the district's matching--contributions for the last three months of the school year. The motion to increase the total employee contribution to $180 passed unanimously. It is not clear if increasing the co-pay would be possible in time for the March payroll: If it is possible, there will be an increase of $60 per employee per month from the March, April and May paychecks; if it is not possible, the co-pay deduction will be an additional $90 per month per employee from the April and May paychecks. As per the negotiated agreements, the district will match the contribution increase. Tim Peterson agreed to update last year's increase notice, which will be reviewed by the committee and then distributed to district news and KPEA/KPESA building rep network. 

APPEALS AND INQUIRIES: None.

SCHOOL DISTRICT WELLNESS UPDATE: (Stacey) Stacey reports that 17% of the elegible employees have registered for the district's dental wellness program for the month of April. HCPC members were encouraged to get their staff members to register at  http://www.kpbsdwellness.org/lunch They may register with their KPBSD Wellness Code which is the employee's first and last initial combined with the numbers in his or her e-number. For example, Mary Smith e00755 would have MS755 as her registration code. (Those who have problems registering should email Stacey Gorder.) Information about corporate discounts at local health clubs and gyms is available on the wellness website. Employees are also encouraged to sign up for the Health Fair on April 5 at Soldotna High School with for reduced cost blood panels. 

OLD BUSINESS: None. 

NEW BUSINESS:

--Well baby care/immunization coverage: was discussed by the committee. Our plan does not cover these services. The state Department of Public Health does provide these services at no cost to the patient. The consensus of the committee was that we should not add coverage for services which are available from the state. 

--Hard copies of the health plan booklet: The committee discussed providing two copies  of the health plan booklet to each site. The issue of keeping a hard copy updated was considered. Tim Peterson will report back on this issue at the April meeting. 

--New chairperson: A new chairperson of the committee will be elected in April.

ADDITIONS: The issue of communicating health plan coverage changes was discussed. Stacey Gorder will report approved changes to Bruce Gale who will notify RBMS.

ADJOURN: 3:30 PM. 

NEXT MEETING: Monday, April 7, 2008 at 2 PM in the Skyview High School conference room.

Respectfully submitted,

Patty Rich

Revised by Terri Zopf-Schoessler

HCPC secretary

